ON THE HORIZON

January 2009

Volume 48 Number I

General Membership Meeting

Wednesday, 21 January, 2009 at 2000 (8:00 PM)



Dinner/Drinks/Social optional at 1830 (6:30 PM)



How to Plan a Cruise!

CRUISING? One boat? Two or three boats? Large group of boats? Anchor out? Tie up at a marina every night? Long running days? Short running days? Enjoy the serenity of farm land or the hustle and bustle of the big city? Bringing children or pets? Cruise theme? Party theme?

These points and others will be covered at our Membership Meeting on January 21, 2009. P/C \$\frac{1}{2}\$ Read Van Zile will talk briefly about the Cruise Planning course as well as his experiences running cruises for Dundalk over the years and his own trips up and down the Intracoastal Waterway from Atlantic City to Florida. Hope to see you there!

> LOCATION: Blue Fins 8247 Eastern Avenue Essex, MD 21224 410-282-5050 Exit 38B just off 695 To Eastern Ave.(Rt.150 towards Essex). Approximately 1/2 mile turn right at the Royal Farm store, then immediately left down to the water—if you go on the bridge, you will miss us!

Dundalk Sail & Power Squadron



Unit of United States Power Squadrons® America's Boating Club

> Home of Sourpuss www.uspsdundalk.org



2008-2009 BRIDGE

Horizon Staff

Commander Tracey C. Stuenes, P cdr@uspsdundalk.org 410-282-0790 P/Lt/C Stuart Newborn, S (Editor)

X/O Lt/C David Seidenman, AP xo@uspsdundalk.org 410-456-5854 Lt Dianne Newborn

SEO P/C Lois Nehmer, SN seo@uspsdundalk.org 410-344-1476 P/C Rick Boardman, AP

A/O Lt/C J. Streett Broadbent, AP ao@uspsdundalk.org 410-598-0833 D/Lt/C Katherine (Fuzzy) Jones, S

Treas P/C Richard D. Bussey, P treasurer@uspsdundalk.org 443-567-5692

Sec Lt/C W. Lane Letsch secretary@uspsdundalk.org 410-997-4957

On The Horizon: published twelve times a year by: Dundalk Sail & Power Squadron, 9754 Ashlyn Circle, Owings Mills MD 21117

Articles must be received by the 4th Monday of the month before publication. Please submit your articles in Word, using Arial 10 point font, to Lane Letsch at wletsch@verizon.net. Photos and flyers can be emailed to Stuart Newborn at newborn@sudinasearch.com.



JIMMY AND SHELLEY AGAIN

Or a new Love Story

When we last heard from Jimmy and Shelley (November, 2007 issue of "On the Horizon"), we learned that Shelley had fallen in love with Sourpuss and wanted to keep him for herself. Jimmy was NOT happy. Well, it seems that Jimmy and Shelley had a rough winter trying to patch things up while Sourpuss was caught in the middle down there in the southern Bay. Well, wouldn't you know it, Shelley, much to everyone's amazement, brought Sourpuss not only way up the Bay, but right back to Dundalk where he had wanted to be all along. It just took him an extra year to get here. Nobody knows just exactly how she brought him up here, but bring him up here she did. Jimmy heard a rumor that one or more of the Dundalk Navigation teams didn't do too well and thus was able to help Shelley get Sourpuss back to Dundalk.

Well, Dundalk is happy to have Sourpuss back and Sourpuss is glad to be back in Dundalk. He's been to Dundalk previously you know, and says he was treated wonderfully – and for those who do not remember, Dundalk put on a beautiful wedding when Sourpuss married his beloved. Sourpuss is glad to be back, but sorry he upset Shelley and Jimmy. Jimmy and Shelley seem to have things patched up and were at the crab feast. (Jimmy thought Shelley was eyeing up Sourpuss during the feast, but couldn't be sure, and it didn't seem to create any problems).

Anyway, Jimmy and Shelley snooped around as much as possible, but they have to be careful, they might get stepped on. They heard that the crabs were just a little on the light side this year, but still delicious and the corn - Oh, the corn! And the tomatoes! Were to die for – if you'll pardon the expression. And all those hamburgers, hot dogs and bratwursts – and all the people to cook them! All Jimmy and Shelley heard were compliments and they were happy to see Dave Brand playing music. Shelley says music adds a festive air to the event even if people don't get up and do much dancing.

Shelly had to keep her eye on Jimmy because he kept sneaking over to the beer keg and trying to get a beer from that nice beer man Herbie who comes every year. Jimmy got in a bit of a huff when the nice beer man told him that the beer was for people not crabs. However, Shelley did see him sneak off with one of those lemon bars and hide around the corner.

Jimmy counted - whoops - Jimmy can't count! Jimmy heard that seven members of the District Bridge were at the feast and five members of Dundalk's Bridge were there. Shelley said she missed seeing some old faces but understood that fuel prices may have kept some people home. However, Shelley also said that she saw quite a few new faces (none quite as good looking as Sourpuss, but still glad to see new faces).

While Jimmy was sneaking off with a lemon bar, Shelley was doing a little counting – she likes to keep track of things (besides Jimmy). Well, she found out that we went through 16 bushels of crabs (they were going so fast they had to order more during the feast), 460 ears of corn, two dozen gorgeous tomatoes, 2 kegs of beer, 13 cases of soft drinks, 120 hamburgers, 12 lbs of hot dogs, 12 lbs of bratwurst and 3 trays of lemon squares, not to mention the condiments, rolls, etc.

And boy, did they have lots of help. Amazing how cooperative people are. Why, there were nearly as many people from other Squadrons helping out as Dundalk members. All and all it looked like a good crab feast from where I stood (well, you know what I mean).

I understand the date is already set for 2009. Be sure to mark your calendar to come and say hello to Jimmy & Shelley on August 28-30, 2009.

Love, Jimmy & Shelley, as told to P/C Read Van Zile, AP

COMMANDER

Greetings from your Commander.

What a fun and exciting year it's been, I find it hard to believe that 2008 is almost over. We've been a busy squadron this year, and there's a lot more in store for the New Year! So get out those new 2009 calendars, and mark down all the special events coming up. You won't want to miss anything.

Speaking of fun, I had such a fantastic time with everyone at our Holiday Party. Of course P/C Read Van Zile as Santa, and Mary Ellen Peters as Elfie, always makes the evening festive! How special that D/C Brian Becker, and his lovely wife Gail joined us, along with members from three other squadrons, along with family and friends. I hope everyone enjoy the party and laughs with fellow squadron members as we wished each other happy holidays. A special thank you to D/Lt Sue Bussey for organizing the event, it was a grand success!

Also, mark your calendars in January for an evening with P/C Tony Van De Wal, N, as he will be giving a seminar on **Onboard Weather Forecasting**. This is one of the

new USPS University Seminar Series. Each two hour seminar provides valuable take-away guides, and credit towards elective courses, and the Boat Operator Certification program. Hope to see you there. See page 5 for details.

Just a reminder about our squadron policy on meetings, classes and inclement weather: Dundalk Sail & Power Squadron will follow the Baltimore County School System - if they are closed (either day or evening), meetings or classes for that night will be canceled. We will post the information on the discussion list (if you are not on it see the EO Report on Page 4 with details on how easy it is to join). We have also activated our Phone Committee, P/C Connie Barry and her team will do their best to reach you, especially if you do not have Internet access.

Blessings to you and your family as you enjoy time together during the holidays. And I wish all of you a Happy & Healthy New Year!

Respectfully submitted, Cdr Tracey C. Stuenes, P

Attention on Deck: 2009 Change of Watch - FRIDAY, 20 MARCH, 2009

The year 2009 is here, and it is time to mark your calendar so you don't miss any of the many exiting squadron events. Our first early spring event is the Change of Watch dinner and dance. Please note it will be on a Friday night. Get your reservation in the mail now to avoid overlooking the deadline for this special event.

This is the time we honor our outgoing officers in appreciation for all their hard work and job well done, present awards for special accomplishments, and welcome the new Bridge Officers who will lead us through the next year. We hope you will be there to be a part of this special occasion. The place will be Sparrows Point Country Club with plenty of free parking. We will have music for your dancing pleasure after the dinner and a brief Change of Watch ceremony. Commander Tracey Stuenes met with the Chef, and he is actually recreating one of her favorite dishes from a restaurant in Ocean City.

You do not have to be a Squadron member to attend this affair. Line up a table (8 to a table) of personal friends, squadron friends or come by yourself. The main thing is to "be there" and enjoy a fabulous evening. Mark the date now, Friday, March 20, 2009, and send your reservation in as early as possible. The sign up sheet is on Page 10 in this issue of "On the Horizon". The reservation deadline is March 14, 2009. Fund raising through other activities has contributed to this function and is again keeping tickets at bargain prices.

A COW planning meeting has been scheduled for Friday, January 9th, 7 PM at P/Lt/C Rolf Stuenes' home. If you would like to attend, please contact Rolf, (410) 285-0047 or rstuenes@comcast.net.

Change of Watch Committee

SAFETY: 2007 Accident Statistics—CG stats point to need for boater education

USPS boating course graduates have fewer accidents and fatalities than other boaters per Coast Guard boating accident statistics

Pointing to the importance of boating safety courses, the 2007 statistics also show that about 70 percent of all reported fatalities occurred on boats where the operator had not received any boating safety instruction.

In 1974, there were 1,754 boating fatalities and only 6 million registered recreational boats. As states began mandating boating safety education, the number of fatalities began decreasing. And by 2005, even though the number of registered boats had more than doubled to 12.9 million, the number of fatalities had decreased to 697.

The Coast Guard's 45-page report breaks accidents down into operator age, boat type, contributing factors, weather and many other categories. For the full report, go to: www.uscgboating.org/statistics/Boating_Statistics_2007.pdf

EXECUTIVE OFFICER



The Baltimore Boat Show will be held from 21 – 25 January, 2009 at the Baltimore Convention Center. We will

have the D/5 Education Trailer and SeaVester so we'll need lots of volunteers. Have you signed up to volunteer a few hours of your time at the D/5 Education Trailer? If not, please contact me as soon



as possible, we need you to make this a success—and REMEMBER, volunteers get into the show for FREE! It's a great way to share with the public that **Boating** is fun, let us show you how!

I had this in before, but want to emphasize that if you have not done so already, sign up for our email list-serve. It's easy. Just visit our website, www.uspsdundalk.org, and click on "Join our discussion group". That will open

an email message and all you have to do is send it. It's that easy. You'll be registered to send and receive messages from the DSPS list-serve. If you don't know what that is, it's just like a private email group where any messages sent to the list-serve will be sent to everyone signed up for it. This is the fastest way to get updates on information, for example if a show has been cancelled, or if a group of members wants to try to plan an informal raft-up, or if you have a question relating to your boat, (or anything really).

As always, I'm available if anyone has a question, comment or complaint. Also, if anyone would like to volunteer to assist with an event, please let me know. I can be reached by email at xo@uspsdundalk.org or by cell phone at 410-456-5854.

Respectfully submitted, Lt/C David Seidenman, AP



Cruise Planning Survey Where do YOU want to Cruise?



It's time to start thinking about where we're going to cruise to this year. Look at list and see where you want to go. New? Traditional? Nostalgic? Drop P/C John Hall an e-mail (webmaster@uspsdundalk.org) or bring your list to the next membership meeting. Of course we're going to be at Haven Harbor Marina for the Crab Feast on August 28-30 so you can mark that down on your calendar right now. Give us your top choices and feel free to add any not listed below.

Annapolis
Baltimore Yacht Club
Bohemia River
Chesapeake Beach
Chesapeake City
Fairlee Creek
Havre De Grace
Herrington Harbor

Kentmoor Marina
Knapps Narrows.
Lankford Creek
Maryland Yacht Club
Oxford
Port Deposit
River Marsh in Cambridge
Rock Hall Harbor
Rolph's Warf Marina

Smith Island
Solomons (many to choose from)
Sparrows Point Country Club
St Michaels
Tolchester
Vera's
Worton Creek
Raft Outs – Still Pond, Dobbins Island,

Fairlee Creek, Wye River









EDUCATIONAL OFFICER

Winter is upon us and most boats are winterized so if you have some free time it might be a good time to think about taking a course or seminar.

The spring schedule for the Squadron Boating Course classes has been set up. There will be two classes beginning in February, shortly after the Baltimore Boat Show, and two more classes in April after Easter. A short four week course is planned for early summer.

Tuesday February 3, 2009 at 7:30 PM

Anchorage Marina
2501 Boston Street
Baltimore, MD 21224

Thursday February 5, 2009 at 7:30 PM **Luther Memorial Lutheran Church**5401 Eastern Avenue
Baltimore, MD 21224

Tuesday April 21, 2009 at 7:30 PM
Anchorage Marina

Thursday April 23, 2009

Luther Memorial Lutheran Church

Tuesday June 23, 2009 at 7:30 PM **Anchorage Marina**

Flyers will be available at the next meeting. Please distribute them at your marinas and boating supply stores.

We are hoping to schedule a Seamanship Course in early February also. If you are interested in this course or any other course or seminar please notify the Education Department at seo@uspsdundalk.org.

I hope to sign each one of you up for a class in the near future.

Respectfully submitted, P/C Lois M. Nehmer, SN seo@uspsdundalk.org (410-686-2262)



ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER

Want to thank Sue, Tracey, Read, and all those involved in putting together The Holiday Party. It really worked out well and looked like everyone was having a good time, enjoying the great food and Gift Exchange!! We had such a big turnout!. If you missed it, make a note not to miss next year's or any of the other DSPS events coming in 2009. Congratulations to Sydni Newborn who was sworn in as a new member. Below are a few pictures from the Holiday Party.

Winter is officially here and it came with a "Chill"!! There will be many new 2009 activities in which to join in the fun! Please review your Horizon for the details. See you there!

Happy Holidays to All, and to All a Prosperous & Happy New Year!!!

Respectfully submitted, Lt/C J. Streett Broadbent, AP ao@uspsdundalk.org or (410-598-0833)



Roy Stuenes receives the "Napping Navigator" Award



Santa (Read) and his Helper (Mary Ellen)



Michelle Hall receives the "Crew Comforter" Award

THANK YOU — Our thanks to all of the members who attended the Holiday Party on December 10. We all had a good time and the food was very good. Barons of Lexington Market was the caterer and we had plenty of food! The Chinese Auction was lots of fun as usual and Santa's help was greatly appreciated. He had presents for the young children and Elfie helped some of the adults.

Have a Happy Healthy New Year,

Sue and Dick Bussey

BULL AND OYSTER ROAS>

To Benefit William James Becker IV

Sunday, January 25, 2009 1 p.m. to 6 p.m. TALL CEDARS HALL - PUTTY HILL AVE & OLD HARFORD RD

In our continuing effort to provide James with the necessary and expensive care and equipment that is needed in his rehabilitation, we are holding the third annual affair to raise money for his care. Won't you join us for this worthy cause and enjoy a great time, at the same time?

\$35.00 per person, Hot & Cold Buffet, Desserts, Beer, Soda, Food served 1p.m. to 5 p.m.—Music 1p.m. to 6 p.m.

Master of Ceremonies — Paulie Alberta

THE GROUPS

Norm & Carlos

Straight Ahead

The Playboys

Bobby & the Streetrods

Johnny Walker Revue

The Esquires

FEATURING

NORM SEIFERT, CARLOS OLAGUER, GREG MOXEY, DENNIS CASHMEYER, RUSTY, JOHNNY WALKER, MARTY FISHER, AL BAITCH, BILL MO-JHIKA, TIMMY TAMASSIA.

FOR TICKETS:

Send checks, made payable to "Becker Fund for the Disabled" and mail to 1410 Bonnett Place, Unit D, Bel Air, MD 21015 or Call Sue or Dick Bussey for tickets 433-567-5692

Editor's Note: This is not an official DSPS event, but it is sponsored by DSPS members Sue & Dick Bussey for their nephew who was seriously injured in a swimming pool accident a couple of years ago. James, who nearly died, suffered extensive injuries including brain damage. Many DSPS members have attended, and besides having a good time, know their money is going for such a worthwhile cause. So won't you please join us and invite your family and friends.



D/5 SPRING CONFERENCE 2009

And

INCOMING BRIDGE OFFICER TRAINING

Ahh, spring, that magical time of year when all boaters' fancies turn to ... Spring Conference! 26 through 29 March at the Princess Royale Hotel in Ocean City, Maryland.

The conference will be full of training for the new squadron bridge officers coming aboard. This is an important source of information that all new officers need to take advantage of. In fact, anyone who has aspirations of joining their squadron's bridge needs to attend one or more of those sessions.

Friday is Squadron Hospitality Suite night, a premier event which is always a boatload of fun. Hospitality Suites give squadrons an opportunity to display their ingenuity, creativity, and sense of fun. Every squadron is encouraged to put their collective members' heads together and come up with an idea for a suite. If your squadron can't support a hospitality suite on its own consider teaming with another squadron. Hospitality Suite reservation forms are available on the web and in Mark V. For more information, contact D/Lt Kenny Perigo, JN, at <a href="https://kenny.com/kenny.co

Do you like raffles? The raffle table is going to be crammed with items of all sorts to try your luck on. It will be better than a giant yard sale. Wander up and down the table; you are sure to find lots of things that tickle your fancy.

The Conference will convene Saturday morning at 0800. This will be a short event, followed by seminars to aid all your squadron departments. Commanders, encourage your committee chairs to get involved in these; many are in round-table format and provide the opportunity to share ideas and experiences while learning from what others have tried.

Food? Saturday night there will be a fantastic banquet to celebrate the district, the individual squadrons, and highlight the district Changes-Of-Watch. Come say farewell to District Commander Brian Becker and welcome aboard new District Commander Ralph Bernard.

Then Sunday morning the new D/C traditionally hosts a poolside breakfast reception where everyone can meet the new bridge and get something to eat at the same time.

March 27, 28 and 29, 2009, at the Princess Royale in Ocean City. Mark those dates in your calendars, make your reservations early, and most importantly, come to Ocean City and start the boating season off right.



http://www.usps.org/national/natmeetings/Anaheim/Anaheim/Anaheim.html



RESERVATION FORM

USPS D/5 OFFICER TRAINING & SPRING CONFERENCE

26 March – 29 March 2009 Ocean City, Maryland

MEMBER: Rank_	Name:			(Grade: _		
ADDRESS:	:CITY:		STAT	STATE:ZIP:			
SQUADRON:	POSITION:		FIR	FIRST TIMER?			
E-mail:		РН	IONE:				
SPOUSE/OTHER A	ATTENDEES:						
Rank: Nan	ne:	Grade:	:	F	irst Time	er?	
Rank: Nan	Name: Grade:		:				
	ne:						
	ACTIVITIES SELEC	CTIONS	(tax an	d gr	atuity	inclu	ded)
SATURDAY LUNC							
Chef's Sala	neese #	<u>@</u> \$1	8.00	\$			
Overstuffe	#	_ @ \$1	8.00	\$			
Homemado	e Potato Chips and Slaw						
SATURDAY BANÇ	QUET ENTREE CHOICES:						
Roast Prin	Roast Prime Rib of Beef			7.00	\$		
Broiled Cl	hesapeake Bay Lump Crab Cakes	#	_ @ \$3	7.00	\$		
	Children entrée's a	vailable upon red	quest.				
<u>OPTIONAL</u> Room raffle ONE F	REE NIGHT (1 October 2008 to 30) Anril 2009) "2 V	VINNERS'	,			
	3 tickets for \$10.00	_	#		or \$10	\$	
			TOTAL EN				
SEND TO: PA	s Payable to: 2009 D/5 S /C Barbara Walter, AP, 29961 hone: 301 884-4696 E-mail addi	pring Conf Skyview Driv	erence ve, Mech	anics			
U niform – Thursday/I	Friday – USPS/Squadron shirts. Saturd	ay – USPS Blazer	w/grey slack	s, Band	quet – Uni	form A wi	th bowt
2	-						

Princess Royale Hotel 9100 Coastal Highway, Ocean City, Maryland

Non-smoking & Handicapped Rooms available on a request basis.

Reservation 1-800-476-9253 Reservation ID Code: U. S. Power Squadron, District 5

ALL RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE BY 5 MARCH 2009 TO ENSURE USPS RATES

Rates: Oceanview/poolview Suite - \$99.00 per night Friday/Saturday Oceanfront Suite - \$129.00 per night 2BR/2BA Oceanfront Condo - \$219.00 per night

Directions: From RT 90, turn left onto Coastal Hwy. Hotel will be on the right.

DUNDALK SAIL & POWER SQUADRON

INVITES YOU TO OUR

ANNUAL CHANGE OF WATCH DINNER & DANCE

FRIDAY, 20 MARCH, 2009

\$43.00 per person

Guests are Welcome

Sparrows Point Country Club, 919 Wise Ave., Baltimore MD

Cash bar & hors d'oeuvres 6	:00 pm Dii	nner 7:00 pm	Live Music & Dancing 'til 11:00 pr	m
	Me	nu Choices		
1. Fried Eggplant w/ 3 Grilled Shrin	mp, 1 Pan-Searc	ed Scallop, a C	Creamy Seafood Sauce & Shiitake	Mushrooms
	2. Bro	oiled Crab Cak	e	
	3. New	York Strip Ste	eak	
All entrées accompan	ied with Soup, S	Salad, Garlic N	Mashed Potatoes & Green Beans	
Dress: Uniform A or	suitable Civil	ian Attire (Co	oats required, no jeans please)	
Reservations : Please list a	all members in	your party &	t menu choices. Full tables seat	t eight.
1	#	_ 5		_#
2	#	6		_#
3	#	_ 7		_#
4	#	8		_#
Your Name:			Phone:	
Address:				-
Make checks payable to Dund	lalk Sail & Po	wer Squadron	a, and mail early to:	
P/Lt/C I	Rolf Stuenes			
1916 Rob	oinwood Road	, Baltimore, N	MD 21222	
Tel.: (41	0) 285-0047	E-mail: rstu	enes@comcast.net	
Dea	dline for rese	rvations: 14	March, 2009	

Directions: Take the Merritt Blvd. exit on Beltway #695, at the 5th traffic light (Wise Ave. & the Diner) turn left. The entrance to the Sparrows Point Country Club is on your right, 0.2 miles after crossing the Wise Ave. Bridge





Dundalk Sail & Power Squadron

Unit of United States Power Squadrons®

Boating is fun... we'll show you how

Members Helping Members

Adventure, Fun and Learning

On-the-water activities, cruises, rendezvous, raft-ups for a day weekend or week – something for everyone!

- Many locations throughout the Chesapeake Bay
- Commander's Cruise and Top Gun Cruise to ports as far away as Philadelphia, Cape May, New York, the Outer Banks, etc.
- Take your own boat or crew on someone else's
- Social Events: Pitch-in meals, picnics, theme parties, and our Annual Crab Feast

Meetings with knowledgeable guest speakers on interesting topics to include Homeland Security, First-Aid, Weather, Bay History, Winterizing/Commissioning, Engine Maintenance

Members Build Boating Skills

Courses and Seminars include:

 America's Boating Course, Seamanship, GPS, Engine Maintenance, Piloting, Advanced Piloting, Marine Electronics, Cruise Planning, Junior Navigation, Sail, Navigation, Weather and more.

Safe Practice with Friends

- Cruises, Competitions, Trips
- Help out and crew, or use your boat

Learn More about America's Boating Club

Email: question@uspsdundalk.org

vsc@uspsdundalk.org

Web: http://www.uspsdundalk.org

Phone: 410-282-6464

Meetings: 3rd Wednesday

6:30 pm for Dinner, 8 pm for Meeting

BLUE FINS Restaurant

8247 Eastern Ave, Essex, 21224

Members Save Money

Great Benefits available to USPS members include:

- Up to a 23% discount on boat insurance
- Boat U.S. Membership and Towing discounts
- Map and Navigation software discounts
- Up to 12% discount on Dell Computers
- Tax Deductions on Dues and some Travel Expenses
- And more, go to the USPS web site for a full list of benefits: http://www.usps.org/national/admin_dept/membenefits.htm



Costs: Individual \$50 / Individual with Family \$75 + \$25 Initiation Fee (Membership effective through 5/31/09)					
Individual:					
Additional:					
Email:					
Phone:					
Address:					
Amount Paid: \$					
Signature:Date:					
Dundalk Sail & Power Squadron - Receipt:					
Membership Type: Individual: Or					
Individual with Family:					
Amount Paid: \$					
Signature:					
Date:					



January—March 2009 Calendar				
January 21	General Membership Meeting—Blue Fins How to Plan a Cruise—Featuring Dundalk's P/C Read Van Zile			
January 21-25	Boat Show—Baltimore Convention Center Volunteer to help at the D5 Education Trailer			
February 8	Cruise Planning Meeting for the 2009 Season Annual Meeting at the home of John & Marry Hall—everyone invited!			
February 18	General Membership Meeting—Blue Fins Find out more on where Dundalk will be Cruising in 2009!			
March 18	General Meeting/Annual Elections—Blue Fins			
March 20	Change of Watch—Sparrows Point Country Club			

SAFE BOATING THROUGH EDUCATION